
Statement attributable to the Spokesperson for the Secretary-General 
on the humanitarian aspects of Resolution 1701 (2006) 

 
The Secretary-General is deeply satisfied that the humanitarian aspects of Security 
Council Resolution 1701 (2006) have finally been met today.  
 
His thoughts and prayers are with the bereaved families. He conveys his heartfelt 
condolences to all.  
 
He expresses his great appreciation to the work of the UN Facilitator. He also thanks 
the International Committee of the Red Cross and the UN Interim Force in Lebanon 
(UNIFIL) for their important logistical support.  
 
The Secretary-General is looking forward to witnessing further positive moves as 
envisaged during the negotiations. He has received messages to that effect from both 
the Government of Israel and from the leadership of Hezbollah.  
 
Finally, the Secretary-General hopes that there will be action soon for the release of 
Corporal Gilad Shalit and of Palestinian prisoners. He believes these steps will 
contribute to improving the overall humanitarian situation in the region.  
 

New York, 16 July 2008 
 


